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NEWSLETTER  

December 2015/January 2016  

The Andover Central School District Takes Every Day to Maximize  

The Opportunities and Full Potential of Every Child  

 

For the past 3 months, Mr. Owenôs Production Class worked hard on building, engineer-

ing, and raising their very own Timber Frame.  This project was a cultivating learning ex-

perience which utilized numerous skills, talents, team collaboration, and 21st Century 

Skills to name a few.  It was the true essence of project-based learning through science, 

technology, engineering and math (STEM).  The talented students who worked so dili-

gently on this project were:  Nathan Adams, Richard Bull III, Kristen Coddington, Marc 

Givens, Logan Graham, Eric McCarthy, James McCormick III, Kaiden McCormick, Ste-

phen Walker, James Knefley, Bryce Warriner, Hunter Allen, Tim Cross, Krystena Wesche, 

Jonathan Kephart and Jade McCarthy. 

Their efforts and character are to be commended as they worked during their study halls, 

free time and on the job site (off school campus).  They represented Andover Central 

School District with pride and respect.  A huge thank you to Mr. Owen for the belief, 

knowledge and instructional skills throughout this amazing project.   Wow!  Way to go! 
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FROM MR. SPANGENBURG, SUPERINTENDENTé 

Dear Andover School Family and Community Members, 

 

The holiday season is here and we are thankful for the many wonderful things happening at Andover Cen-

tral School.  Just to name a few - teachers have been working hard on learning targets, curriculum and as-

sessments that will benefit studentsô instruction.  Students are learning and challenging themselves, and 

they completed their second i-ready testing which helps us see their strengths and weaknesses so instruc-

tion can be customized to meet their individual needs.  The Girlsô and Boysô Varsity Soccer teams had 

outstanding seasons and both won the sectional title.  We have had a wonderful Grandparents Luncheon, 

winter concerts, a senior citizensô dinner, and a talent show.  Our students also participated in a timber 

raising project; the Band performed during halftime at a Syracuse University football game; and elemen-

tary students have been involved each 

month in our new Character Education 

program.   

 

Showing their support for my district-

wide theme of teamwork, Andover 

staff dressed up as dominos on Octo-

ber 30, the day before Halloween.  In 

school opening meetings the past two 

years, I have used dominos to show 

how important it is that all staff mem-

bers work together and how each per-

son has an effect on our students and 

can impact other members of the And-

over team.   I am very thankful that we 

are working together in Andover to do 

what is best for our young people and 

this outward show of cohesiveness by 

the staff.   

 

As we end this year and look to the future, we are working with the architectural firm of Clark Patterson 

Lee to complete the Building Condition Survey and Five Year Capital Facilities Plan which will deter-

mine our needs for maintaining and improving our buildings and facilities.  Staff and the Board of Educa-

tion work hard all year planning so we can provide a high quality, affordable education program and facil-

ities for our students and the community.   

 

As the Superintendent I really appreciate the teamwork and sense of community at ACS.  I would like to 

wish everyone Happy Holidays.  Please feel free to call me or stop into my office anytime in the New 

Year.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

Lawrence E. Spangenburg 

Superintendent 
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MRS. CORNELLôS CURRICULUM CORNERé 

Dear Parents and Guardians: 

 

Can you believe the weather we have had in December?  In December, we have been immersed 

in the character trait of Kindness.  After visiting with PreK-6 classrooms and sharing the story 

ñSilver Packages,ò we learned that sometimes we may not get what we want, but we may get 

what we need!  All of our students agreed that they would still be thankful because they were 

still getting something, even though it may not be what they wanted.  We have very kind stu-

dents here at Andover Central School.  They have shown their kindness through various actions 

towards others and around our school and community.  Students could earn kindness links (red, 

green, or white) to link with their classmates in order to grow in length with the more kindness 

they showed together.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

The New Year will bring even more excitement!  For the month of January, we will be focusing 

on the character trait of Tolerance.  We will learn to be fair towards others when opinions, be-

liefs or practices may differ from our own.  The story for January will be, ñEnemy Pie.ò  Stu-

dents will be able to earn paper pies when they show Tolerance.  We will continue our character 

challenge in 2016 by trying to connect our elementary hallways with their earned character 

traits.   

 

 

Your Partner in Education, 

 

Kathryn Cornell 

Director of Curriculum, Instruction and Staff Development 
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FROM MR. MORRIS, PRINCIPALé 

Trying to Stay One Step Ahead 
By Jon E. Morris, Principal 
 

 Along with the new Common Core State Standards in English and Math, new 

state standards are being designed for science and social studies.  Andover teachers con-

tinue to work on learning these new standards and finding the best way to have our stu-

dents achieve them. 

 All of our teachers continue to get professional development under the careful 

planning and Direction of Kathryn Cornell, our Director of Curriculum, and by attend-

ing regional seminars and meetings.  Some of our teachers this year are helping to de-

sign science kits from BOCES which will help students learn the new ñNext Genera-

tionò science standards.  Math teachers attend regional meetings with other math teach-

ers to compare notes and get ideas from colleagues.  All teachers discuss teaching tech-

niques through Professional Learning Communities every month.  These techniques 

range from setting learning targets to creating effective methods to check for under-

standing and assessment. 

 As New York and other states move toward electronic state assessments, Andover 

Central School has agreed to take part in a test run this spring on Field Tests.  Field tests 

donôt count for a student grade.  They consist of questions that the state might put on 

future state assessments.  We usually do a couple of these every year, but this year they 

will be done on-line with computers.  This will give us the chance to test our ñWi-Fiò 

and internet capacity to make sure we have the right equipment for these assessments.  

This will help us prepare for the eventuality of electronic state assessments in grades 3 

through 8 and for Regents exams. 

 Faculty and staff are in the process of updating our safety plan.  We do this annu-

ally and the board will get this yearôs update for approval in the coming months.  This 

plan will include information on weather delays, storm preparedness, early dismissals, 

and intruders.  School officials have attended two recent seminars on school safety pre-

sented by local law enforcement officials, New York State Police, and the FBI.  New 

knowledge on the profiles of intruders and how we can keep our students as safe as pos-

sible comes available continuously.  Local and state police visit our building regularly 

so that they can be familiar with the building and its location as well as share any infor-

mation they have for us.  This new information will help with the safety plan update 

and our procedures.   

 I wish you Happy Holiday and hope winter will have a gentle grip on us all. Have 

a happy and successful 2016. Enjoy your time with family and if you need some warm 

entertainment, come see a Panther basketball game. 
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GUIDANCE NEWSé 

Quarter 1 Honor and Merit Roll Grades 4-12 
 

Fourth Grade Honor Roll ï Makaila Brewster, Myya Davis, Ava Grice, Caitlin Lamphier, Kiersten Lamphier, Jaci 

Matison, Kaiden Miller, Derek Perkins, Erica Perkins, Louis Simon 

 

Fourth Grade Merit Roll ï Adreanna Buchholz, Brody Carlin, Emily Hills 

 

Fifth Grade Honor Roll ï Alexander Baker, Jack Belmont, Kori Carlin, Landon Cook, Austyn Cooper, Autumn  

Dunham, Gracieanne Gaylord, Will Kent, Taegen MacCrea, Aidan Meehan, Layton Miller, Kohler Niedermaier, Des-

tiny Outman, Gregory Reilly, Mathea Reynolds, Morgan Satterlee, Emily Schweigart, Preston Updyke, Caroline 

Walker 

 

Fifth Grade Merit Roll ï  None 

 

Sixth Grade Honor Roll ï Dallas Bassett, Cormac Brown, Rylie Bryan, Matthew Bull, Austin Davenport, Jayden 

Dix, Carson Frungillo, Amos Gertzen, Olivia Hanks, Brynne Hunt, Addison Morgan, Hayden Niedermaier, Raegan 

Ordway, Jayden Reed, Corinna Wood, Richard York 

 

Sixth Grade Merit Roll ï Ethan McRae 

 

Seventh Grade Honor Roll ï Kaitlyn Calladine, Jaycie Carlin, Blaze Dreyer, Sara French, Liberty Gaylord, Kelsie 

Niedermaier,  Mattie Pettis, Katherine Reilly, Livia Simon 

 

Seventh Grade Merit Roll ï Mya Arsenault, Zowie Geffers 

 

Eighth Grade Honor Roll ï Mikey Green Jr., Maggie Helveston, Kathryn Morris, Emily Wahl, Makayla Whitesell, 

Christy Wood 

  

Eighth Grade Merit Roll ï Madison Graham, Preston Ordway, Grady Terhune 

 

Ninth Grade Honor Roll ï Kaitlyn Allen, Caitlan Dean, Abigail Grice, Grace Howland, Jonathan Kephart, Michelle 

Schweigart, Leah Simon, Bryce Warriner, Kendra Waters 

 

Ninth Grade Merit Roll ï Fiona Brown, Tanner Button, Christopher Calladine 

 

Tenth Grade Honor Roll ï Isabella Corwine, Nadya Davis, Lisette Gregory, Taylor Knepfler, Nykole Nevol, Emma 

Terhune 

 

Tenth Grade Merit Roll ï Nathan Adams, Tori Dowell, Maggie Gaylord, Logan Graham, Emily Kelley, Margo 

McDowell, Faith Moll, Dylan Pohrte 

 

Eleventh Grade Honor Roll ï Carla Crampton, Rachel Emerson, Elizabeth Grossman, Lexi Horton, Stephen Walker 

 

Eleventh Grade Merit Roll ï James Abbott, Patrick Austin, Richard Bull III, Camryn Dougherty, Dakota Gavin, 

Gretta Howland, Ethan Reynolds, Alexis Ruhlman, Tori Shaw, Shelby Sullivan 

 

Twelfth Grade Honor Roll ï Madison Bryan, Jillian Gregory, Ashley Lounsberry, Benjamin Snoreck, Madeline 

Todd, Krystena Wesche, Dakota Whitesell 

 

Twelfth Grade Merit Roll ï Spencer Coyle, Joseph Dowell, Evan Gertzen, Taylor Jackson, Jesse Mann, Cody  

Monroe, Colton Perry, Brandon Valentin, Cassandra Wahl, Hannah Winters, Jordan Wlasniewski, Kylen Zengerle 
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GUIDANCE NEWSé 

 

JANUARY 26 

TUESDAY 

JANUARY 27 

WEDNESDAY 

JANUARY 28 

THURSDAY 

JANUARY 29 

FRIDAY 

8:00 a.m. 8:00 a.m. 8:00 a.m. 8:00 a.m. 

 RE in Global History & 

Geography 

 

Physical Setting/Physics  

  

 RCT in Reading 

 

 

Living Environment 

 

Physical Setting/Chemistry 

 

 RCT in U.S. History &  

Government  

 RE in U.S. History &  

 Government 

 

Physcial Setting/Earth Science  

 

Geometry (Common Core) 

 

  

 Algebra 2/Trigonometry  

 

 RCT in Global Studies 

 RCT in Science 

12:00 p.m. 12:00 p.m. 12:00 p.m. 

Uniform Admission  

Deadlines 

 

Morning Examinations ï 10:00 

a.m. 

 

Afternoon  

Examinations ï 2:00 p.m. 

 RE in English Language 

Arts (Common Core) 

 

 Geometry (2005 Standard) 

 

 

  

 Comprehensive English 

 

 RCT in Mathematics 

 Algebra I (Common Core) 

 

 RCT in Writing 

JANUARY 2016 REGENTS EXAM SCHEDULE 

SAT/ACT Test dates 

 

SAT Test Dates    Registration Deadline  Late Registration 

 
 

ACT Test Dates    Registration Deadline  Late Registration 

 
  

*SAT register at www.collegeboard.com 

*ACT register at www.actstudent.org 

January 23, 2016 (Current SAT) December 28, 2015 December 29, 2015 - January 8, 

2016 (Mailed) January 12, 2016 

(Phone or online) 

March 5, 2016 (Redesigned 

SAT) 

February 5, 2016 February 6 - 19, 2016 (Mailed) 

February 23, 2016 (Phone or 

online) 

May 7, 2016 (Redesigned SAT) April 8, 2016 April 9 - 22, 2016 (Mailed)  

April 26, 2016 (Phone or online) 

June 4, 2016 (Redesigned SAT) May 5, 2016 May 6 - 20, 2016 9 (Mailed)  

May 25, 2016 (Phone or online) 

April 9, 2016 March 4, 2016 March 5 - 18, 2016 

June 11, 2016 May 6, 2016 May 7 ï 20, 2016 

http://www.actstudent.org/


Andover Central School 7 December 2015/January 2016 Newsletter 

 

CHRISTMAS BASKET PROGRAMé 

The following have the highest average for their grade level for the 1st quarter of the 2015-2016 school year. 

 

STUDENT OF THE QUARTER 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOCES HONOR ROLL FOR 1ST QUARTER 2015-2016 

 

JUNIOR HONOR 

JAMES ABBOTT CRIMINAL JUSTICE 

DEREK BUSH  MEDIA COMMUNICATIONS TECHNOLOGY 

RACHEL EMERSON CRIMINAL JUSTICE 

KODI MERRELL NATURAL RESOURCES 

ETHAN REYNOLDS MEDIA COMMUNICATIONS TECHNOLOGY 

ALEXIS RUHLMAN ANIMAL SCIENCE 

SHELBY SULLIVAN COSMETOLOGY 

  

JUNIOR HIGH HONOR 

NONE 

 

SENIOR HONOR 

SPENCER COYLE NATURAL RESOURCES 

JOSEPH DOWELL POWER EQUIPMENT TECHNOLOGY 

CELESTE MANN ANIMAL SCIENCE 

JESSE MANN  MEDIA COMMUNICATIONS TECHNOLOGY 

CODY MONROE NATURAL RESOURCES 

COLTON PERRY NATURAL RESOURCES 

CASSANDRA WAHL MEDIA COMMUNICATIONS TECHNOLOGY 

JORDAN WLASNIEWSKI COSMETOLOGY  

KYLEN ZENGERLE WELDING METAL FABRICATION 

 

SENIOR HIGH HONOR 

RYAN BARBER PROJECT LEAD THE WAY 

ASHLEY LOUNSBERRY CULINARY ARTS 

BENJAMIN SNORECK PROJECT LEAD THE WAY 
 

*** REMINDER TO ALL SENIORS TO BE CHECKING THE SCHOLARSHIP FOLDER  

LOCATED IN THE GUIDANCE OFFICE 

Liberty 

Gaylord 
Grade 7 

96.56 

Makayla 

Whitesell 
Grade 8 

98.00 

Leah 

Simon 
Grade 9 

97.89 

Nykole 

Nevol 
Grade 10 

95.00 

Elizabeth 

Grossman 
Grade 11 

94.57 

Dakota 

Whitesell 
Grade 12 

96.78 


